
  
 

NAME REDACTED  OBJECT  Submission ID:  217628 

Organisation:  N/A  

Key issues: 
Social impacts,Visual impacts, design and 
landscaping,Land use compatibility 
(surrounding land uses),Traffic,Other issues 

Location:  Redacted 

Attachment:  Attached overleaf 

  Submission date: 11/24/2024 12:24:33 PM 

 
I am writing to express my strong objection to the proposed development by Plasrefine Recycling Pty Ltd in 
Moss Vale.  

I am 19 years old and live in Bowral, and finished my HSC at a local high school in Burradoo. I was fortunate to 
have been raised in the beautiful Southern Highlands when my parents moved from Sydney when I was born. 
Nearly all my peers moved here under the same circumstances, with our parents wanting a quiet, rural, healthy 
lifestyle for their children to be brought up in. I have enjoyed the benefits of living in a safe, clean environment 
and want that same opportunity for my future family. 

I have many friends that live close-by to this development and I’m worried about the impact it will have on their 
daily lives with its huge buildings and emission stacks overshadowing nearby properties - noise, fumes, water 
and air pollution, microplastics and the effects on wildlife and the natural environment, all being detrimental to 
the entire Highlands and surrounding areas. 

It will also detrimentally affect tourism and local businesses widely but especially in Moss Vale. 

Recently I have obtained my Driver’s License and am already noticing how much busier it is on the roads in the 
Highlands than it was a few years ago. I am worried about the volume of large trucks that will be needed to 
facilitate this enormous recycling operation and the safety and added congestion on our roads. 

I have also seen photos of other plastic recycling operations that have had terrifying toxic fires which is very 
concerning to me, and our local firefighting facilities are in no way capable of handling such an inevitable 
environmental disaster. 

Another concern I have is that this is widely unknown to most people I have spoken to. Surely something of this 
size should be 

made clearly and widely known to the community and Sydney (water) that it will detrimentally affect forever. 

I strongly believe the facility should not be approved in this growing, residential area and should be located in a 
more suitable remote location. 

Moss Vale and the beautiful Southern Highlands is NOT the right location! 
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